

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

10th July 2023

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk

w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers

Thank you for your support at our Family Picnic Fundraiser yesterday, It was a great turnout, one of our best yet although we are sorry it was cut short due to the rain. However it was lovely to see you there, and a huge thank you to our parents who have helped to organise this event. Their work behind the scenes from setting up zoom meetings, organising raffle prizes, helping set up early on Sunday morning/afternoon and supervising the events are much appreciated. As mentioned, all money raised will go towards a Pantomime for the children at Christmas. Our next priorities will be to improve our outdoor area and provide sensory resources/equipment. We are sure that our newly formed PTA will be busily planning the next event.

Sports Day

KS2 Sports Day has been postponed until Thursday 13th July. We apologise for the inconvenience this has caused. The weather is out of our hands and if a message is not sent out, it is because we are trying to hold out to see if it will blow over.

Dinner

Jane, our school cook, has asked for you to be informed that the chicken dinner will now be a pork dinner instead. Children who cannot eat pork will be given an alternative. If you need to change your child's option please do this as soon as possible.

Reports and Classes Next Year

On Wednesday the children will be meeting their new teachers. Please find the class list below. Next year, Year 6 will be split back into two smaller classes. A class list will be put up outside the Year 5 classroom on the playground. There will also be a list placed outside Mrs Jones class.

Reports will be going out on Friday; if possible can you complete the parent comments slip and return to school before Tuesday 18th July. Thank you

Please click on the link below for more information regarding Key stage 1 and 2 national curriculum tests: information for parents or alternatively click on the link below.







<u>Information for parents - 2023 national curriculum tests at the end of key stages 1 and 2.pdf</u> (publishing.service.gov.uk)

Reminders

Leavers Mass on Monday 17th July at 9:30am – All our welcome Leavers Disco on Monday 17th July from 5:45pm – 7pm (Hall)

Yours sincerely

Mr Smith and Mrs Atherton

Class List

Mrs Elsey Nursery

Mrs Doherty Reception

Mrs Birtles Reception

Mrs Smith Year 1

Miss Donelon Year 1

Mrs Butler/Mrs Danby Year 2

Miss Moran Year 2/3

Mr Kilroy Year 3

Miss McNicholas Year 4

Miss Dineen Year 4/5

Mrs Marshall Year 5

Mrs Evans Year 6

Mrs Jones Year 6

Mrs Jackson (Senco) will inform you regarding your child's support next year if your child has an EHCP.